
 SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING OF THE BOARD OF TRUSTEES

OF THE COPPERTON IMPROVEMENT DISTRICT
December 5, 2023
The regular meeting of the Board of Trustees of the Copperton Improvement District was held on 
   Thursday December 5, 2023, at 6:10 p.m. at the Copperton Improvement District Office, Copperton, Utah.





Trustees Present:






                     
         Harvey Seal, Chairman




Bruce Monson, Trustee




Jerry Dunaway, Trustee 




Also Present:

                                    David Sanderson, Accountant 
 

                                    Tena DeCol, Office Manager 
                                    Jay Springer, Attorney




                 Call to Order: The meeting was called to order by Harvey Seal. 




Motion to approve and accept Budget 2024. Motion by Jerry Dunaway, second        




Harvey Seal, all in favor.

Minutes of the prior meeting:  The minutes of the Regular Monthly Board Meeting held November 5, 2025, were reviewed, and unanimously approved as written on motion of Jerry Dunaway, seconded by Harvey Seal, all votes in favor.
Financial Report:  The financial reports from November 2023, were reviewed and unanimously approved as written on motion of Jerry Dunaway, seconded by Bruce Monson, all votes in favor. 
Other Business: 
· Harvey Seal gave the voter information for the year 2024 election that took place November 21, 2023. Leanne Heagren had 96 votes, Harvey Seal had 87, Rebecca Blackburn 86, Royce Fewkes 31, Richard Cude 26, and Trevor Patrick with 21. The Board of Directors accepted the voter information as canvassers for the election.
· Resolution 2023-12-3 that states “Certifying the 2023 Municipal General Election Results. Motion to accept the resolution was made by Bruce Monson and seconded by Jerry Dunaway. All in favor.
· Tena DeCol was given a 6% raise motion to accept was made by Jerry Dunaway, seconded by Bruce Monson. All in favor.
· Swearing in of Leanne Heagren and Harvey Seal will take place at the January 4, 2024, meeting.
· A thank you was given to Bruce Monson for his 2 years of service.
· Jay Springer will be our new attorney. Nathan will be the backup attorney.

· Next meeting will be held January 5th, Jerry Dunaway will be sworn in at this time.

· Meeting Adjourned at 6:25 motion by Harvey Seal all in favor.

          _______________________                                       ______________________          
          Harvey Seal, Chairman

                                   Tena DeCol, Board Clerk

